
Protect Our Kids Initiative 
Just as CA AG Kamala Harris 
in 2014 got Prop 47 to pass by 
wording it on the ballot as the 
Safe Schools and 
Neighborhoods Act.  Blatant 
and total deception!  In reality, 
Prop 47 made thefts less than 
$950 misdemeanors.  With no 
fear of punishment, crime has 
become a full time occupation 
for thieves that has resulted in 
many store closures in CA. 
 

This year, Newsom appointed 
CA AG Rob Bonta has 
renamed the Protect Our Kids 
Initiative to: the Restricts 
Rights of Transgender Youth 
Initiative.  A Superior Court 
judge has upheld this 
deceptive name change that 
is designed to cause it to fail if it 
makes it to the Nov. General 
Election ballot. 
 

May Meeting Highlights 

 

Johanna Lassaga presented 
Margaret Atwell and Karen 
Buckley with beautiful 
bouquets for their years of 
service to the YCRCC.  
Margaret has been our 
Secretary, and Karen has been 
our assistant Treasurer.  They 

are stepping down from these 
jobs, but they will continue to be 
involved with the YCRCC.  
They both helped achieve the 
success YCRCC has achieved 
during the last 3 years.  
 

Rebekah Carlson, next to Tom 
Pessoa, is pointing to two 
important websites on the 
whiteboard behind her.  
https://www.free-cali.com/ 
and 
https://www.tpaction.com/   
 

You are encouraged to visit 
these important websites. 
 

David Morgan 
gave updates on 
Congressman 
LaMalfa’s 
activities and the 
recent bills that 
he has voted on. 
 
 
Dom Belza, 
Marysville City 
Council, and 
Chairman of the 
Free-California 
PAC gave an 
update on Ellis 
Lake and other 
Marysville 
issues.  

Florentina DiGennaro being 
sworn in to fill a vacant seat on 
the YCRCC.  Florentina also 
gave a presentation of the 
Hispanic Outreach program 
that she and Johanna Lassaga 
are developing.  This program 
could go statewide.  Her shirt 
states:   
 

I DON’T CO-PARENT 
WITH THE 

GOVERNMENT 
 

There were lots of approved 
motions for expenditures.  They 
included: 
 

Buy 5000 Trump signs for 
counties that cannot afford to.  
This will help raise money for 
the counties and promote 
Trump.  Ultimately this should 
be a no-cost item, as the 
counties will reimburse YCRCC 
for the signs they sell. 
 

Send out Lincoln Dinner Thank 
you Cards. 
 

Purchase Hispanic flyers. 
 

Re-wrap and repair swag trailer. 
 

Purchase more swag. 
 

Upcoming Events 
June 15 Summer Stroll on 
Plumas St. in Yuba City 3-9 pm 
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June 20 Butte County Training  
June 20-23 Yuba Sutter Fair  
July 8  6 PM, “Trumperita Hour”  
Regular Meeting 7 PM 
Aug 17 Plumas Lake Block 
Party, Eufay Wood Park, 3:30-9 
pm. 
Aug 17-18 Mountain Fair, 
Brownsville  
 

YCRCC in Action 
Many of our members attended 
the May 17-19 CAGOP Spring 
Convention that was held in 

Burlingame.  As shown in the 
above photo, some of the 
attendees were Dom Belza, 
Rebekah Carlson, Margaret 
Atwell, Dawn Contreras, Tom 
Pessoa, and Johanna.  
 

The above was displayed on 
the large monitor 
for a speech that 
Johanna delivered 
at the Convention.  
 
This hat, seen at 
the Convention, 
says it all! 

Johanna 
with pro-
Trump 
attorney 
John 
Eastman. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A reporter for this 
nationally read e-
magazine quoted 
Johanna’s remarks 
about how pleased 
she is that Lara 
Trump, RNC Co-
Chair since March 
2024, is 
giving CA 
attention.  
Before Lara, 
the RNC 
gladly got CA 
donations, 
but otherwise 
ignored CA. 

 

On June 8 many of our 
members attended the 
Tehama County Red White 
and Blue Dinner.  Photos will 
be in July’s Newsletter  
 

Chair Report 
On Monday June 3 I went to 
San Luis Obispo to meet with 
Chairman Randall Jordan.  I 
delivered Trump signs to their 
committee and got to have a 
great conversation of what their 
committee is doing.  I also 
attended a Tea Party meeting 
while I was in SLO.  I then 
travelled to Monterey and 
delivered more Trump signs to 
Monterey, San Benito, Santa 
Clara, and Santa Cruz.  Great 
conversations were had 
especially with regards to how 
we can win in November.  It 

was great seeing all the other 
county leaders on my trip!  I 
ended my trip in San Francisco 
for the Trump rally.  It was great 
to see the passion in the city for 
Trump from many ethnic 
groups! 
 

As Vice-Chair of the CAGOP 
Platform Committee, I have 
visited 30 of CA’s 58 counties. 
 

How YOU can help 
Come to our meetings. 

Be a booth helper. 

Join us in a parade. 

Staff headquarters Tue & Thu a 
few hours from 11 am to 6 pm  
Make phone calls. 
Send email or text messages. 
Gather signatures on petitions. 
Help with our Lincoln Dinners.   
Put up and take down signs. 
Attend County Board of 

Supervisors, School 
Board, and City 
Council meetings.  
 

Book of the Month 
This book, authored by 
a combat veteran, 
describes how our 
armed services have 
had woke dogma 
forced on them by 
Obama and Biden.  

Executive Committee  
 

Chair  
Johanna Lassaga 

ycrcc.chair@gmail.com 
(530) 701-2770 
 

First Vice Chair  
Rebekah Carlson 
ycrcc.vicechair@protonmail.com  
(530) 755-6205 
 

Second Vice Chair 
Tom Pessoa 
tpessoa@succeed.net 
(530) 812-5136 
 

Secretary 
Margaret Atwell 
mjcatwell@protonmail.com 
(916) 601-5982 
 

Treasurer (Interim) 
Tom Pessoa 


